Honorable Cecil J. Picard
Superintendent 

Louisiana State Department of Education
626 North 4th Street, 12th Floor
Baton Rouge, LA 70804-9064

Dear Superintendent Picard:

I am writing to follow up on Under Secretary Hickok’s letter of June 27, in which he outlined the conditions of approval for Louisiana’s state accountability plan under Title I of the Elementary and Secondary Education Act (ESEA), as amended by the No Child Left Behind Act of 2001 (NCLB).  
Louisiana indicated in its accountability plan its intent to apply a confidence interval to the ‘safe harbor’ considerations. Specifically, Louisiana “will apply a 99% confidence interval to the calculations for AYP determinations of percent proficient, reduction of non-proficient students… to ensure high levels of reliability.”  This procedure is allowed only in conjunction with the Louisiana growth measure, which also identifies schools for improvement if they do not make their growth target.

Under Secretary indicated that further analysis was needed regarding this particular aspect of the accountability system.  This letter provides guidance on the information requested related to this issue and when that information should be provided.

Please document the number of schools and LEAs that made AYP because this procedure was applied. 

 How many schools utilized the ‘safe harbor’ provisions to determine AYP? 

Of those schools, how many decreased the percent of students not proficient by 10% or more in the relevant subgroups?  

Of those schools, how many met the safe harbor provisions because the confidence interval was applied? 

Of those schools, how many did not make safe harbor, even with the application of the confidence interval? 

This information should be provided, as soon as possible, following the data analysis for the 2002-03 school year.  If you have any questions about this issue, please contact Kerri Briggs at 202-205-2540 or Grace Ross at 202-260-0967.

The Secretary has stated repeatedly that States should be granted maximum flexibility in the implementation of NCLB provided this flexibility does not undermine the goals of NCLB. 

I appreciate your efforts to ensure that this balance is appropriately achieved in Louisiana. 







Sincerely,







Ronald J. Tomalis







Acting Assistant Secretary

cc:  Rodney Watson

Enclosure: Data Tables for Safe Harbor

NOTE: Louisiana’s AMO’s are the same for 2002-03 and 2003-04 and are the same for elementary, middle and high schools. Please complete the following tables based on the tests administered in 2002-03.

	STATE SUMMARY

	
	
	
	

	
	# schools that used safe harbor
	% Proficient declined & inside safe harbor CI
	% Proficient declined & outside safe harbor CI

	ELEMENTARY SCHOOLS
	 
	 
	 

	MIDDLE 

SCHOOLS
	 
	 
	 

	HIGH 

SCHOOLS
	 
	 
	 


